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April 6, 2015 

  
Dear Friend, 
  
I hope this letter finds you well. 
  
Regrettably, we have been forced to postpone our groundbreaking ceremony, and the start of construction. 
  
This decision is necessary due to multiple changes and unexpected delays with financing and loan closing. Even 
though we received written loan commitments from two banks, we are still working to obtain amendments 
critical to Joy Junction. 
  
Until the preferred loan offer expires, we will try to get the changes made, and close the loan. Assuming all works 
well, we hope to break ground in September. If needed, we will take a step back, and seek new options, including 
private financing. 
  
The good news is that we have completed construction drawings, and a long list of pre-construction testing and 
engineering. We expect to go straight to permit and final bids, once the financing issue is resolved favorably for 
Joy Junction. 
  
Your understanding and continued support for Joy Junction is so appreciated. The dire need for a new dormitory 
and other construction has not changed. Please know, we are very grateful for your partnership and concern for 
the homeless. 
  
If you have any questions, please contact Joe Krall, our chief financial officer, at 505-217-9586. 
  
We will keep you updated of progress both in person and on our website at www.joyjunction.org. 
  
Once again, many thanks, 
  
 
  
Jeremy Reynalds, Ph. D. 
Founder and CEO 


